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 TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING  

450 S. Parish, Johnstown, CO  
Monday, January 6, 2025 @ 7:00 PM  

  

MINUTES 

CALL TO ORDER  

At 7:00 Mayor Pro Tem Young called the meeting to order. 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Mayor Pro Tem Young invited attendees to join in the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

ROLL CALL 

Present:   

Councilmember Molinar   

Councilmember Menzies 

Councilmember Berg 

Mayor Pro Tem Young 

Councilmember Morris  

Absent: 

Mayor Duncan 

Councilmember Paranto 

 

AGENDA APPROVAL 

Motion by Councilmember Berg and seconded by Councilmember Molinar to approve the agenda as 

presented. 

Upon vote, the motion passed unanimously.  

STAFF INTRODUCTIONS: 

Town Manager Matt LeCerf introduced Carol Gamez as the new Executive Administrative Assistant. 



 

Chief Strossner introduced Officer Luis Garcia, Officer Bradley Rodriguez, and Officer Joshua Strong as 

well as cadets Elle Bartelson, Faith Cushman, and Cameron Harrell.  

 

BUSINESS OF THE MONTH: 

Economic Development Manager announced Johnstown Barbershop as January’s business of the month.  

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Motion by Councilmember Morris and seconded by Councilmember Berg to approve the consent agenda 

which contained the following items: 

 December 16, 2024 Town Council Meeting Minutes 

 Resolution 2025-01 Designating the Public Places for Posting Notices Pursuant to C.R.S. 24-6-

402(2)(c) 

 Resolution 2025-02 Authorizing a Grant from the General Fund to the Water Utility Enterprise 

 December 2024 List of Bills 

Upon vote, motion passed unanimously.  

 

TOWN MANAGER REPORT 

Town Manager Matt LeCerf provided a report. 

 

COUNCIL REPORTS AND COMMENTS 

Councilmember Molinar: Nothing at this time.  

 

Councilmember Berg: Nothing at this time.  

 

Councilmember Menzies: She thanked Council for coming to the New Year’s luncheon at the senior 

center.  

 

Councilmember Morris: Happy New Year to all.  She mentioned the lighting downtown and requested 

that it be implemented year-round. She enjoyed attending the Senior Center Lunch.   

 

Mayor Pro Tem Young: We have heard great comments about the downtown lighting.  It has been so 

good for the community.   

 

ADJOURNMENT 



 

There being no further business for the Town Council, Mayor Pro Tem Young adjourned the meeting at 

7:21 pm.  

 

Approved by Town Council: 

 

_____________________________________ 

Michael P. Duncan, Mayor 

Attest: 

___________________________________ 

Meghan C. Martinez, MMC, Town Clerk 


